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PRESS RELEASE 
Contact:  Chief Bill Carter                     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Telephone: 919-365-4444                       March 18, 2022 
 

Missing Person 
 
On Thursday, March 17, 2022, at 5:00 p.m., officers of the Wendell Police Department responded to 505 
North Pine Street, in reference to a missing person.  It was reported that Gregory Joseph Thomas had 
left his home at 6:15 a.m. that morning to go to work at Comfort Monster Heating and Air located in 
Raleigh.  Mr. Thomas never arrived at work.  Family reported that the last communication they had with 
Mr. Thomas was Thursday, March 17 at 6:37 a.m. and he stated he was driving through Knightdale.   

Mr. Thomas (pictured below) is a 30-year-old black male that is 6’02” and weighs 150 pounds and is 
bald.  He was last seen wearing dark blue work pants, purple work shirt with “Comfort Monster” logo 
and a Carhart jacket.  Mr. Thomas was driving a dark grey Honda Civic displaying a North Carolina 
License Plate PEH-1355.  

If anyone has any information on the whereabouts of Gregory Joseph Thomas, please contact with 
Wendell Police Department at 919-365-4444 or dial 911.     

 

**UPDATE** 

3/21/22 

On Sunday, March 20, 2022, at 5:00 p.m., the Wendell Police Department was notified by the Raleigh 
Police Department that Mr. Thomas’ vehicle was located in a wooded area in Raleigh near New Bern Ave 
and 440.  Mr. Thomas was positively identified, and family members were notified at the scene.  “Our 
thoughts go out to Mr. Thomas’ family, and we are thankful for all the efforts made by the community 
and other agencies to assist in locating Mr. Thomas” Captain John Slaughter.    
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